
 

 

 

BRUNSWICK EAST PRIMARY SCHOOL 

 
Phone: 9387 3361, 9387 5707 

Fax: 9388 1949    OSHC Phone: 9387 2631 

Email: brunswick.east.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au 

 

   JUNE 26 NEWSLETTER ISSUE 19 

 
 

 

 
 
 
PLEASE NOTE: Children are supervised at school between 8.45 and 3.45 each school day. 

They should not be on school grounds outside those times. 

If you require your child to be supervised outside those times they need to be at OSHC. 

 
 

 
 

             
                  

 
                               Term 2:    Tuesday   22nd APRIL-27th JUNE 

 
 Term 3:    Monday   14th JULY-19th SEPTEMBER 

  

     Term 4:    Monday    6th OCTOBER-19th DECEMBER 
 

 

 

                    NEXT FRIDAY MARKET: 

               Friday 18th JULY (1/2/3 Sarah) 

JUNE  

JUNE 24th  SCHOOL COUNCIL 7.00PM 

JUNE 27th  LAST DAY OF TERM 2: EARLY DISMISSAL 2:30PM 

JULY  

JULY 14th  TERM 3 BEGINS:  

OSHC COMMITTEE MEETING 5.45 PM 

JULY 15th  BUILDINGS/GROUNDS/ENVIRONMENT& SAFETY 7.00PM 

JULY 16th  EDUCATION COMMITTEE 6.00PM 

JULY 17th  ENVIRONMENT & SUSTAINABILITY COMMITTEE 4:00PM 

JULY 22nd SCHOOL COUNCIL 7.00PM 

JULY 23rd  BOOKINGS FOR 3 WAY CONFERENCE START 

TERM DATES 2014 
 

Friendship 

building strong, positive and 

supportive relationships 

Empathy 

understanding and identifying 

with members of our diverse 

community and treating them 

with compassion and respect 

Resilience 

developing adaptability, 

optimism and strength of 

character to cope with life’s 

challenges 

Creativity 

 encouraging inventive, 

imaginative and original 

thinking and expression 

Wonder 

inspiring a sense of awe, 

fascination and curiosity in the 

ways we can explore our world 
 

 

 

 

Our Vision 

To create 

confident, 

passionate and 

curious learners 

who are highly 

literate and 

numerate, have 

high expectations 

and are engaged 

in their 

community. 
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From Janet 
 
Hi Everyone,  

 

Just in case you didn’t notice, reports did go out as planned on Tuesday. Thank you to all BEPS 

teachers for the effort they put in to writing the reports. A special thanks to Jill Howells for the 

enormous effort she put in to get them uploaded and printed on time. She spent some quality time on 

the phone with various computer and software techs to overcome the technical problems we were 

having. We all hope tha t you find the reports useful and reflective of what your child is achieving at 

school. If you have any problems understanding the progression or the descriptive report please 

contact us for some clarification.  

 

Assembly this week had its highs and lows. T he highs continue to be the student participation as the 

leaders of the assembly, in the audience and this week the 456 students performing a song in Italian. 

It is fantastic to see the students get up and give a performance (take a risk with their learnin g). 

Thank you to all the students at BEPS for their participation in assembly this term. Thank you also to 

the teachers who help students to make a presentation; Jennaya who helps the Junior School Council; 

and LC teachers who encourage and help students t o make announcements or carry out 

performances. Thank you also to all of the parents who come along to watch. You might have noticed 

that I did not say ‘hear’ and that brings me to the lows of assembly. We all find it extremely 

frustrating to come along on  Monday and find that the audio system will not work again!!!!!!!!! Some 

days it does and others it doesn’t. I don’t know about you but I find capricious equipment very 

frustrating. Of ten Steve can get it to work, Simone (parent) gave a helping hand and J ennaya tries all 

she knows. I am afraid I’m not much help. Anyway we are aiming to have a reliable system for next 

term????????? Thank you to Jacinta and AJ (parents) who came in yesterday and made sure all the 

connections were in place – they feel that th e system is fine but could do with a good clean and bit of 

love. AJ is coming back today or tomorrow to do that. We will see how that goes because we all know 

that when the system works it works well. Thank you for your patience at assembly – we will get a  

system that works reliably.  

 

There have been a number of exciting things happen in the LCs 

recently and I would encourage you to look at the different LC blogs – 

particularly the Prep page and the story of Princess Shakira. It’s great. 

Recently, Alveare  students have been working on collages that depict 

the history of the Merri Creek area. These collages have been based 

on the book My Place by Jennie Baker. The students wrote to Janine 

and they (and the teachers) were really excited to receive her reply. 

The collages have now been photographed, complements of Andrew 

(parent), and will be made into a book. There is some fantastic work 

happeni ng in all LCs. Congratulations on some great work this term!  

 

Recently Uke4Kids entered its brand new video clip into the Koyama Kings competition associated 

with the Cairns Ukulele Festival – and they won! This group has several members from here at BEPS 

– Andy, Jem and Mohamed. They will now be going to Cairns on t he 3 July. The video can be viewed 

at : www.uke4kids.com.  Well Done! This is just one example of the fantastic tings our students do 

within the community.  

 

3 reminders:  

1.  3-way -conferences will be on Wednesday 23 July, week two next term. Bookings available 

online as of Tuesday 15 July. We will send out an email reminder when the site opens.  

2.  Ticket sales for the concert. Each family can get 3 tickets initially. Sales will be limited to cash 

or cheque many have paid for t heir tickets already, the rest will be available week 1 of next 

term. Any spare tickets will go on sale as of Monday 21, July. All tickets are general admission.  

Matinee tickets will also be available.  

3.  School finishes at 2:30pm tomorrow.  

 

Please have a fa ntastic break and I will see you all bright and sparkly next term.  

 

Janet                                         

 

http://www.uke4kids.com/


 

IMPORTANT INFORMATION FOR FAMILIES  
OSHC Service: 93872631/0409380202;  

oshc@beps.vic.edu.au  

 
 

New OSHC 

Office 

 

No, I have not become a drummer and given away the coordinating role, tempting as it is!  

The ‘OSHC office’ is now in the little room off the school hall (near the stage) and instrumental music is now 

undertaken in the OSHC room during school hours.  We are all very happy with this swap.  If you cannot find 

me, I will be in this office. 

 

 

Places in 

OSHC 

 

The following programs have permanent places still available; 

Aftercare;   Friday                                    Beforecare: Every day 

Casual places will become available on each day as usual (permanent spots up for casual re-sell).  We do 

have a couple of spots on the Wed/& Thurs for re-sell until end of term 2.  Let us know if you need a 

casual spot; email; text; write in booking diary. DO NOT just turn up, as we may not have a staff member on 

to cover extra numbers. 

 

 

OSHC  

INVOICES 

& payment 

options 
OSHC invoices will be emailed out weekly.  Payments can be made online via your school account and 

individual family biller code and reference numbers (available from the school office). Please see Rena 

if you have any queries, or have not been receiving them. !!!!!!!PLEASE PAY YOUR ACCOUNT 

BEFORE THE END OF TERM!!!!!! 

 

 

CCB & CCR 

 

PLEASE CHECK THE LAST PAGE OF THE INVOICE, AS THERE ARE QUITE A LOT OF 

FAMILIES WHO HAVE GIVEN ME INCORRECT OR INCOMPLETE CCB DETAILS, 

THEREFORE, YOU MAY NOT BE RECEIVING YOUR CORRECT ENTITLEMENT.  Please 

check your details and see Rena if you have any queries, or ring DHS:  136150 

 

 

OSHC 

Committee 

Meeting 

 

Next OSHC Committee meetings: Monday 14
th

 July; in Principal’s office.  5.45pm All Welcome.  WE NEED 

YOU…… 

Parent Representative for OSHC; Contact by e-mail; Jayne.Crowley@cslbehring.com.au. 

 

 

 

Contacting 

OSHC 

 

OSHC email; oshc@beps.vic.edu.au 

Coordinator:  swamy.ranita.r@edumail.vic.gov.au  

ph; 0409380202                      ph; 03 93872631 
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Framework for School Age Care; Focus Outcomes;   

1.óChildren have a strong sense of identityô 

2. óChildren are connected with and contribute to their worldô 

3. óChildren have a Strong Sense of Wellbeingô 

4. óChildren are confident and involved learnersô 

5. óChildren are effective communicatorsô 

 

AFTERCARE  
Day  Date  Activity  

Mon  14 th  July  

Hayfa:    óWheels Dayô (Bring in your own wheels of choice; bikes, scooters,  

                 skateboards, rollerblades, etc, etcéplease remember to bring your own     

                 protective gearô 

Justine:    óFelt Tear Drops with Eyesô 

Glenda:    óSkipping/Adventure Playground/Master Chefô 

Rusty:       óSoccerô 

Indiana:     óHallgamesô 

Tues  15 th  July  

Harri;        óHearts in a Jar; re-cycled materials Sculptureôô  

Justine:    óSmall canvas paintingsô 

Glenda:     óAdventure/ Glendaôs Hairdressing Salonô   

Rusty:       óHall Gamesô 

Indiana:     óAFLô 

Phyllis:      óKnitting Penguin Projectô 

Wed  16 th  July  

Indiana:     óWheels Dayô (Bring in your own wheels of choice; bikes, scooters,  

                   skateboards, rollerblades, etc, etcéplease remember to bring your own     

                   protective gearô 

Glenda:     óMaster Chef/Adventure; Outside gamesô 

Harri:         óButtoned Monogramed & Decorated Boxesô 

Justine:     óFace Paintingô 

Rusty:        óAFLô 

Phyllis:      óScience Experimentsô 

Thurs  
17 th  July  

 

 Harri;        óPainting Experiments; foam stampsô 

Justine:    óTen Pin Bowling Outside gamesô ó 

Indiana:    óHandballô 

Glenda:    óAdventure Playground/Masterchef/story tellingô 

Rusty:      óWheels Dayô (Bring in your own wheels of choice; bikes, scooters,  

                   skateboards, rollerblades, etc, etcéplease remember to bring your own     

                   protective gearô 

Fri  18 th  July  

Indi:      óWheels Dayô (Bring in your own wheels of choice; bikes, scooters,  

                 skateboards, rollerblades, etc, etcéplease remember to bring your own     

                  protective gearô 

Glenda:     óAdventure/Masterchef/Outside Gamesô 

Indiana:     óHandballô 

Hayfa:        óSkippingôOrigami Animalsô 

Rusty:        óSing Starô 

 

  

BEFORECARE  

Day  Date  Activity  

Mon  14 th  July  
Phyllis:   óKnitting Penguin Jumpersô 
Hayfa:     óOrigami Dog/Turtle/Kangarooó 

Tues  15 th  July  
Phyllis:   óBowling in Hall ò 
Hayfa:     óOrigami  Dog/Turtle/Kangarooô 

Wed  16 th  July  
Hayfa:     óOrigami Dog/Turtle/Kangaroo 
Phyllis:    óParachute Gamesô 

Thur  17 th  July  
Harri:       óString Games; catôs cradle, etcô 
Phyllis:    óKnitting Penguin Jumpersô 

Fri  18 th  July  
Phyllis;     óKnitting Penguin Projectô 
Hayfa:       óOrigami Dog/Turtle/Kangarooô 



 

THANK YOU. 
 

 

 

Stefania, her husband and two children -  Gioele 

(prep Ebony), and Giovita  aged 18 months have 

moved to our community from Italy, where the 

economic situation is in a poor way. They are a 

lovely young family, but speak very little English 

and have no family here.   

 

They arrived in Australia with only basic 

essentials and very fe w extra items. A request 

was put out to the BEPS community if  they 

could help with donating household furniture, 

clothes and toys. The response of our school 

community was overwhelming, to say the least. 

This past weekend they were able to collect 

everythi ng, and make up the beds for the 

children, and pass on all the  toys, book s and 

clothing. The children were  so very excited, 

they had tears in their eyes. Stefania and Gen 

couldn’t believe the generosity of  the BEPS 

community, and are so very grateful. Belo w is a 

translation of thanks from Stefania -  

“A big hug from our family to prep and the 

community of Brunswick East primary 

school!  Thanks to everyone for helping us to 

live in a pleasant way. We are having a 

wonderful experience in this fantastic land 

Australia! " 

Fondly Stefania, Gentile, Goele and Giovita   

And for those of you who can read Italian -   

"Un grande abbraccio dalla nostra famiglia alla prep e alla comunita della primary school Brunswick 

East !!! Un grazie a tutti per aver contribuito a farci vivere in modo piacevole questa bellissima 

esperienza in questa fantastical terra d Australia !!! Con affetto Stefania, Gentile, Giovita e Gioele 

Goci." 

She is also looking forward to making pizza’s in our pizza oven for the BEPS community the next time 

it  is in use, as  a chance of giving back to the BEPS community.  

If you see them in the school grounds, please say hello  – they would love to meet more families, and 

practice their English! See the BEPS  Facebook for more photos.   

 

Thanks to a fa bulous BEPS sc hool community for  which we are proud to be a part.  

 

Anne -Marie Paton  

 

LIBRARY 

 
We have purchased a mobile whiteboard and we require a handy person to put it 

together for us. If you are able to help, please see Kerri up in the library on 
Thursday or Friday. 

Thank you. 

 
 

 



 

 

 

 

 

ñGet Our Kids To Cairnsò 
Crowd funding appeal closes 27

th
 June 

  
We are sure everyone by now has heard about the Fantastic Win by the ukulele kids last week. 
 
Recently the Uke4Kidsô orchestra The UFO entered its brand new video clip of ñRiptideò by Vance Joy into 
the Koyama Kings competition associated with the Cairns Ukulele Festival ï and they won! 
 
Originally there was no intent to win the competition but now they have, they want to get the whole UFO to 
Cairns to take up the prize spot on this very prestigious stage. 
 
The U.F.O. comprises students from most of the schools at which Uke4Kids teach, and there are several 
members here at BEPS. 
 
The competition created quite a stir, with eventually just two groups leading the competition by a big 
margin.  People all around Australia kept logging into the page to see how the race was going.  At 9.40 on 
the final night of voting the count was 442 each!  By midnight The U.F.O. had secured 531 votes, to take 
out the title by nearly 50 votes. 
 
As soon as the directors of The U.F.O. knew they had won, they just knew they had to find a way to get 
their fabulous orchestra to Cairns.  They met with the parents, got the go ahead ï and now a new race is 
on.  They have to be on the plane by the 3rd July!! 
 
Itôs an expensive undertaking to get to Cairns for 4 days, and some of the families need assistance to get 
their kids to the festival.   
 
Uke4Kids has launched a Pozible crowd funding campaign to raise the remaining dollars they need to get 
their orchestra to Cairns.  There are lots of great rewards at all sorts of levels of support, from video 
downloads to private performances and workshops. 
 
If you feel to assist, go to  http://uke4kids.com/orchestra/get-the-kids-to-cairns/   
 
Closes 27th June 2014 ï just 4 ½ days to go!! 
 
The funds will be used to pay for flights and accommodation for 11 people, hire cars for getting around 
and also transfers.  The Target is $10,600 and deadline is 27th June.  If the target is not reached by then 
the campaign becomes null and void and no monies are received or payable. 
 
To see the video clip thatôs created all this excitement go to: 
 
 http://www.youtube.com/watch?v=AdKLWAhVOfY 

 
 

For further information, call or email our office: 
 
P:   0418 356574        E:  info@uke4kids.com       View:     www.uke4kids.com 
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COMMUNITY ADS 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

        Holiday 

           Basketball Clinics 
 

We are offering a variety of basketball clinics over the June/July 2014 school holidays run 

by highly experienced international coach Dean Kinsman. 

Program  Duration  Date/s  Ages  Experience  Cost *  

Experienced  2 days  

Monday 30 June & 

Tuesday  1 July  

8 – 16 

years  

Played more than 

one year  of 

competitive 

basketball  $95  

Beginner 1  1 day  

Thursday 3 OR 

Friday 4 July  

7 – 12 

years  

Played one year or 

less  of competitive  

basketball  $50  

Beginner 2  2 days  

Thursday 3 & 

Friday 4 July  

7 – 12 

years  

Played one year or 

less  of competitive  

basketball  $95  

 

Times:  9.30 am – 3.30 pm    

Where:  Collingwood College , McCutcheon Way, Collingwood  
  Melway Ref:  2C G10  

To Register:  Visit  www.collingwood.basketball.net.au  to register on line.  

  Payment must be made to confirm registration . 

* Prices above are for early bird bookings made by Friday 20 June . 

An additional $5 for the 1 day program  and  $10 for 2 day programs will be payable for 

registrations after this date.  

 

Bookings close Tuesday 24 June  for  the experienced program and   

Friday 27 June for the beginner  programs . 

 

All beginner  participants  receive a basketball and either an All Stars  drink bottle  or All Stars cap . 

All experienced participants  need to BYO a named basketball and they  will receive either an All Stars  

drink bottle  or All Stars cap . 

 
Enquiries:  Nigel Rose   0411 526 384   holidayprogram@collingwoodbasketball.com.au  

  Vicki Georgiou   0417 106 490  manager@collingwoodbasketball.com.au  

 

Registrations will be accepted based on order of receipt of registration and processing of payment.  

Programs have limited numbers.   

 
Head Coach Dean Kinsman:  Head Coach Sandringham SEABL team, Asst Coach New Zealand Tall 

Ferns, Head Coach WNBL Dandenong 2010, Head Coach AIS Women 2005 -09.  Involved in the 

Collingwood All Stars Basketball Club holiday programs over the last 4 years . 
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